

10 November 2023

Dear Families,

We are approaching a busy time for Year 10 students. Subject teachers are working with their students to finalise course requirements and students are to continue working diligently to complete any outstanding tasks.

Important school dates for students and parents to know:

- Year 10 mainstream and pre-vocational students will commence their school exams on Thursday,
 16 November and the exam period will run until Friday,
 24 November.
- A Student Free Day will occur on Monday, 27 November.
- Exam Feedback Day for students will be held on Tuesday, 28 November.
- All students will commence the Headstart program beginning Wednesday, 29 November to Wednesday, 6 December.
- Term 4 concludes on Wednesday, 6 December.

The Year 10 exam timetable will be available on MyPenola.

Year 10 students completing examinations from Thursday,16 November until Friday, 24 November are permitted to be at school only for the duration of their Examinations unless otherwise directed by a class teacher to finish course work. Students will be permitted to leave the campus after their last Examination for the day however can remain on campus before and after examinations for the purpose of private study if they wish. All students should carry their student ID card and writing materials in a clear snap lock bag. Students are to wear correct summer or winter uniform (no PE uniform) during the Examination period. Strictly no mobile phones, digital devices, blazers or scarves are permitted in the Examination room.

On Tuesday, 28 November to Wednesday, 6 December, all students are required to attend school for Examination feedback and to complete their Headstart program in preparation for the 2024 school year.

If you have any questions regarding any of the information in this letter, please contact:

- the Head of Applied Learning, Mr Daniel Catoggio for pre-vocational related queries.
- the Year Level Coordinators Mr Simon Phelan or Mr Luke Vraca.

Yours Sincerely,

Daniel Catoggio Head of Applied Learning Simon Phelan & Luke Vraca Year 10 Cooridnators Erin Bonavia Deputy Principal Senior Campus